

Tony Farmer < REDACTED



P202 Proposed extinguishment of Bridleway 43 Marshwood UPDATE

1 message

Tony Farmer < REDACTED

15 July 2020 at 15:51

To: Carol Mckay <carol.mckay@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk>

Cc: Giles Nicholson <Giles.nicholson@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk>, Russell Goff <Russell.Goff@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk>, James Stagg <james.stagg@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk>, "Cllr. Simon Christopher" <cllrsimon.christopher@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk>, cllrspencer.flower@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk, Bernadine Farmer REDACTED

Dear Miss McKay

Thank you for your further e-mail.

Incidentally, I had a meeting with Messrs Giles Nicholson and Russell Goff at Prime Farm yesterday for the purpose of discussing the Council's annual cutting of the verges along Watery Lane (aka Gassons Lane and Cardsmill Lane) and Mutton Street, both of which are registered SNCIs. Prime Lane and Glebeland Lane form an integral part of the 'Watery Lane' SNCI. For this reason the three of us visited the far end of Glebeland Lane where quite by chance we met <code>REDACTED</code>, the current owner of Prime Coppices. This was fortuitous in several counts.

Whilst I fully acknowledge that verge cutting has no direct connection with public rights of way, the four of us discussed the proposed extinction of the imaginary section of BR43 which allegedly across the river Char between the new bridge (which I understand now carries a dedicated bridleway) and the old brick bridge which leads to the sunken lane (an unclassified road or BOAT) which seemingly ends abruptly at the northern boundary of REDACTED's field, but must have continued beyond and may legally continue to do so even though it has been disused for at least the last 70 years based on my own and the late Mr Pitfield's personal knowledge.

Due to the angle of the new bridge, REDACTED is unable to extract timber from Prime Coppices (not Prime Coppice) and instead fords the river immediately downstream of the new bridge. Bizarrely, this is precisely where BR43 has always crossed the river. When I purchased Prime Farm in 1981, there was still a finger post in situ marking the route of the bridleway where it forded the river! Mr Pitfield, who had constructed the old bridge from railway sleepers, discouraged walkers and riders from using his wooden bridge and had erected a sign to that effect which directed them to the ford alongside the bridge.

As you and your colleagues are very well aware, the so-called definitive map of public rights of way still contains many errors, due partly to the fact that the last 'paper copy' hanging on the wall in County Hall had been marked up with a broad felt-tip pen. When I purchased Prime Farm in 1981, I discovered that BR43 was shown on

the definitive map as passing diagonally through Prime farmhouse! This was subsequently corrected at public expense.

I remain absolutely adamant that the section of BR43 that you wish to extinguish has never existed where it is shown on your map for the purposes of the extinguishment order. Consequently I continue to maintain that you cannot extinguish something which does not exist and moreover has never existed. All it requires is admission by the Council that the route of BR43 where it crosses the river Char as recorded on the definitive map is wrong. It is not a closure nor is it an extinguishment, it is merely a correction!

Incidentally, REDACTED told the three of us yesterday that he has no objection to walkers and riders continuing to use the ford immediately downstream from the new bridge. Consequently, what is all the fuss about?

This entire saga is an exercise in futility! It is bureaucratic nonsense and moreover a profligate waste of Dorset Council's resources.

Yours sincerely

Tony Farmer

PS Please note that I shall be writing to Mr Phil Crowther (with copies to Messrs Russell Goff and James Stagg) on: a) another matter in respect of the route of BR43, and b) the status and route of the continuation of Prime Lane (currently designated as BR42) to where it joins Mutton Street next to the entrance to Babers Farm.



WHATEVER THE COST, WE MUST WREST OUR TOTAL INDEPENDENCE FROM THE CLUTCHES OF THE FOURTH REICH -OTHERWISE KNOWN AS THE EUROPEAN UNION

Dr ASD Farmer

REDACTED

Home:

REDACTED

Facsimile:

REDACTED

Mobile:

LEGAL NOTICE

This message and any attachments are confidential and may also be privileged. They are intended for the addressee only and are protected by copyright law. If they have been received in error, please delete them immediately and advise us of your action. Any unauthorised use, distribution, publication or copying of this message and any attachments by any means whatsoever is strictly forbidden. Although steps are taken to ensure that this message and any attachments are free of viruses, they should be checked upon receipt in accordance with good computing practice.

On Tue, 14 Jul 2020 at 15:40, Carol Mckay <carol.mckay@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Dr Farmer

I wondered if you have had a chance to consider the attached email?

I look forward to hearing from you.

Regards

Carol McKay

Senior Definitive Map Technical Officer

Economic Growth and Infrastructure

Dorset Council

01305 225136

07770 970637

dorsetcouncil.gov.uk









Dorset Council is a Data Controller for the purposes of the General Data Protection Regulation 2016. This Act regulates how we obtain, use and retain personal information. The information you supply will be used for the purpose of fulfilling our functions and duties, including those under the Highways Act 1980, Town and Country Planning Act 1990 and the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981. Any information provided, including personal details will be available for public inspection, disclosed to interested third parties and may be used during public inquiries and other proceedings. The information will be kept indefinitely. By replying to this correspondence you are consenting to your personal information being retained and used for these purposes. Further information about the use of personal information and data protection is available on our web-site at www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk or by contacting the Council's Data Protection Officer.

In the time of COVID-19 -

Please note the majority of Dorset Council's Planning staff have commenced working remotely in response to Government calls to stay at home, and our offices are closed to the public. Officers should be contactable via e-mail or telephone, although our ability to access files and post in the office will be limited. We may also experience some limitations in getting access to data files and emails on the Council's network. We would ask that you refrain from sending any documents or correspondence by post if at all possible and instead use electronic communication unless you have no alternative. Please accept our apologies in advance for any disruption to our service during this difficult time, which we are working hard to minimise as much as possible.

From: Carol Mckay Sent: 25 June 2020 12:45 To: REDACTED

Subject: P202 Proposed extinguishment of Bridleway 43 Marshwood UPDATE

Dear Dr Farmer

Further to my email dated 13 March (attached), I am writing to let you know that the above application is due to be considered by the Western and Southern Area Planning Committee on 13 August.

As a result of the current COVID-19 outbreak, Dorset Council is hosting its committee meetings virtually following changes to legislation. New regulations now enable decision making processes to continue in accordance with the Government's guidance on social distancing. Meetings are being held remotely as a Microsoft Teams Live Event and can be viewed by the public. Public speaking is not possible but members of the public are invited to make written representations provided that they are submitted to the Democratic Services Officer no later than two clear working days before the Committee meeting. These statements are read out in the meeting by an officer who is not involved with the case.

I will send you more information about sending in a written representation as well as a link to the live event nearer the time.

Applications are only considered by committee if there are outstanding objections, otherwise decisions are made under delegated powers.

As you are the sole objector to the application, I would be grateful if you would consider withdrawing your objection in light of the information provided in my earlier email to you.

Regards

Carol McKay

Senior Definitive Map Technical Officer

Economic Growth and Infrastructure

Dorset Council

01305 225136

07770 970637

dorsetcouncil.gov.uk









Dorset Council is a Data Controller for the purposes of the General Data Protection Regulation 2016. This Act regulates how we obtain, use and retain personal information. The information you supply will be used for the purpose of fulfilling our functions and duties, including those under the Highways Act 1980, Town and Country Planning Act 1990 and the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981. Any information provided, including personal details will be available for public inspection, disclosed to interested third parties and may be used during public inquiries and other proceedings. The information will be kept indefinitely. By replying to this correspondence you are consenting to your personal information being retained and used for these purposes. Further information about the use of personal information and data protection is available on our web-site at www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk or by contacting the Council's Data Protection Officer.

In the time of COVID-19 -

Please note the majority of Dorset Council's Planning staff have commenced working remotely in response to Government calls to stay at home, and our offices are closed to the public. Officers should be contactable via e-mail or telephone, although our ability to access files and post in the office will be limited. We may also experience some limitations in getting access to data files and emails on the Council's network. We would ask that you refrain from sending any documents or correspondence by post if at all possible and instead use electronic communication unless you have no alternative. Please accept our apologies in advance for any disruption to our service during this difficult time, which we are working hard to minimise as much as possible.

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. It may contain unclassified but sensitive or protectively marked material and should be handled accordingly. Unless you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the addressee) you may not copy or use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received this transmission in error please notify the sender immediately. All traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, except where the sender specifies and with

5 of 6 15/07/2020, 15:53

authority, states them to be the views of Dorset Council. Dorset Council does not accept service of documents by fax or other electronic means. Virus checking: Whilst all reasonable steps have been taken to ensure that this electronic communication and its attachments whether encoded, encrypted or otherwise supplied are free from computer viruses, Dorset Council accepts no liability in respect of any loss, cost, damage or expense suffered as a result of accessing this message or any of its attachments. For information on how Dorset Council processes your information, please see www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/416433

6 of 6